CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

19TH AUGUST, 2002.

PRESENT: Councillor Murphy

                    K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink and M. Willetts

· Minutes of previous meeting:-

· Capital programme list not yet sent to Members as one or two minor problems have arisen.

· Procurement Co-ordinators directorate in which they will be based has still to be determined.

· Funding for the accommodation changes in the Members suite to come from Development Services programmed maintenance budget

· Budget Strategy:-

· Meeting on 11th September – to be held at the Watersports Centre

· Programme for the day:-

· Feedback from the previous meeting

· Update on budget options

· Link to service delivery / performance

· Reserves currently stand at £4m – aiming for £8m

· Capital Programme:-

· Capital receipts drifting – a receipt for £1m may not now be available until 2003/04

· Contingencies include defer payments or alter funding pattern, possible additional BCA from Waste Authority of £700k will still leave shortfall.

· May have to stop projects i.e. Chapel Street

· Decisions awaited from GONW, await these decisions before decide on action to take

· John Spink to prepare briefing note for Councillor Murphy

· Service Level Agreements:-

· Submitted a briefing note that had been endorsed by Directors Team.

· SLA’s have to be linked in with budget strategy

· Directorates to identify what is wrong with support services rather than just keep saying they are not happy

· SIGOMA briefing note for Councillor Murphy

· I.T. Recruitment and Retention Scheme – noted to go on agenda for meeting on 2nd September

· John Spink reported on a welfare visit he had made to a member of staff who was into his second period of long term sick – agree to progress voluntary severance

· Capital proposals – following schemes deferred:-

· Accident reduction scheme Lancaster Road / Swinton Park Road

· White Moss House extension

· In response to a question from Councillor Murphy, Alan Eastwood indicated that he was the officer responsible for ensuring that the decision of the Standards Committee relating to the training to be offered to a Member was implemented.

